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July 1, 2004
Boy Scouts of America

Chartered by St. Barnabas Catholic Church

3044 Hikes Lane           Louisville, Ky  40220

Dear parents and friends of Troop 243, 

This month we help with St. Barnabas’ annual picnic, which will be held on July 10.  This is our big opportunity to demonstrate our appreciation to St. Barnabas, for sponsoring our troop.  

 Please read below for other big events going on this month.
1. Monthly Adult Leader Meetings.  Normally on the first Monday of the month, our adult leaders meet to make plans to help our scouts run the troop.  Meetings are held in the St. Barnabas cafeteria.  This month’s meeting will be held on July 12.  At 7 PM the assistant scoutmasters meet with the scoutmaster to plan the monthly program.  At 8 PM the troop committee meets to discuss and plan the ways we can support the program.  Parents are always welcome.

2. Every year we award a “Distinguished Scout Award”, in memory of Mark Zimmerer.  A nomination form is enclosed with this mailing.  Nominations can be made by scouts, parents and adult leaders.  The criteria are listed on the form.  Please nominate a scout and send your nomination to Alan Huelsman at the address listed on the form by August 1.


Troop Meetings – Wednesdays.  All of the troop meetings this month will be held at St. Barnabas.
July 7, 6:30 PM – During this meeting we will help set up booths for St. Barnabas’ picnic.  Wear work clothes, bring work gloves and pipe wrenches (with your name on them)
July 14, 7 PM  – Meeting at St. Barnabas
July 21 – No Troop Meeting this week.  Each patrol is going to hold their own patrol meetings sometime during this week.
July 28, 7 PM  – Meeting at St. Barnabas



St. Barnabas Picnic – St. Barnabas’ annual parish picnic is Saturday July 10.  The scouts help in several ways and we need every family to pitch in.

3. Booth Setup Wednesday July 7, 6:30 PM – 8:30 PM.  All scouts should attend.  If other family members can help, it will be greatly appreciated.  Wear work clothes, bring work gloves and pipe wrenches.

4. Parking Setup Saturday July 10, 9 AM – 11 AM.  Meet near the scout garage.  Wear work clothes, bring water bottle.

5. Direct Traffic during - Picnic Saturday July 10, 3 PM – 9:30 PM.  All scouts should sign-up to work a shift.  We need at least one adult from every scout family to work a shift also.  Wear “Class B” uniform (red troop t-shirt, and scout shorts).  Contact Jim Berger to let him know what shift you would like to work.  Phone: 267-7499  email:  jberger@humana.com
6. Picnic Cleanup Sunday July 11, 8 AM – 11 AM.  We know this is early.  This is the day / time we are in most need of help.  We help take down and put away the tables, chairs, booths, etc.  Wear work clothes, bring work gloves, pipe wrenches and water.

Lynch Family -  Thank you to everyone for your generous response.  We collected $150 and donated it to the Lynch’s to help them in some small way to recover from their house fire.  Chuck and Sally greatly appreciated our gift.  They also donated a canoe to our troop, which is available for anyone to borrow for either a troop, or your own family outing.


Jim Strom – Carla appreciated the scout’s involvement during the memorial service after the death of Jim Strom.  We are very proud of the scouts who stood up to share their positive memories of Mr. Strom.  The troop lost a good friend and leader.  Mr. Strom was our troop advancement chairman, he was our webmaster and he performed all the data entry and handled all the order paperwork for our annual flower sale.  In addition, Jim volunteered at the district level, serving on the district advancement committee.


Summer Camp.  Nineteen of our scouts had a terrific experience at Camp Crooked Creek this summer.  We experienced a lot of fun, fellowship and a little competition.  In addition, our scouts learned many new skills and completed 70 merit badges.  “Thank you!” to the following adults who spent all or part of the week at Camp Crooked Creek:  Jim Berger, Brian Hulsman, Tom Kennedy, Dennis Stevenson, Chris Sharon, Alan Huelsman, Jeff Zimmerer (our newest adult leader!), and Jerry Zimmerer


7. From July 18 through 25, 21 Scouts and leaders from our troop will be taking a high adventure canoe trip in the Canadian wilderness. We pray that they have a safe and enjoyable trip!


Looking Ahead:
On Sunday August 15 we will hold a celebration at Cave Hill Arboretum commemorating our troop’s 35th anniversary.  This is for the whole family.  We will start around 5 p.m. Tours of the Arboretum and cemetary will be available at 3 PM.  Please make every effort to attend this event.

On Saturday August 28, our scoutmaster, Jerry Zimmerer will be conducting a training workshop for our scouts.  As adult leaders, one of our primary tasks is to train scouts so they can run the program. Invitations to this workshop will be sent shortly.  Please encourage your son to attend this event.
Yours in Scouting,  

Frank Hulsman

1. Assistant Scoutmaster

The mission of Boy Scout Troop 243 is to prepare young men to make ethical choices based on the values in the Scout Oath and Law and to develop skilled leaders who encourage others to do the same.


